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  Staff Senate
December 15th, 2011
Ottenheimer 509
10:00am – 11:30am
Agenda
· Welcome
· Roll Call
· Reading of Minutes

· Treasurer’s Report

· Benefits for Domestic Partners Proposal-Discussion and Vote

· Bike Rack Proposal-Brian Kennerly

· Governance Proposal Discussion

· Public Outreach Committee Discussion-Antoinette Luna
· Committee Updates

· Helping Hands

· Staff Awards Ceremony

· Fundraising

· Red Cross

· Communications
· Governance

· Issues and Concerns

· Ad Hoc Benefits Committee

· Nomination

· Professional Development
· Adjourn
· FOOD

· Next meeting:  Thursday, December 15th at 10:00 a.m. DSC-C
Staff Senate

December 15, 2011

Library 509
Minutes

Call to Order

This is the 5th meeting of the Staff Senate and was called to order at 10:05 am.

Roll Call

A sign in sheet was distributed. Members, both elected and honorary, present were:

Chuck Werninger

Sylvester Cartwright

Alveno Smith

Ben Fry

Antoinette Luna

Emily Gentle
Brian Kennerly

Dan Shelton

Sandra Bates

Corey Welch

Shawn Bourdo

Rikki Turner

Brad Patterson

Juanita Sherman

Nathan Larson

Julie Keith

Chelsea Bishop Ward

Janet Darling

Scott Karfur (?)

Stacey Hogue 

Michelle Curd

Reading of Minutes

Minutes were moved to accept and were accepted without changes
Treasurer’s Report

Juanita Sherman was not present.  President Brad Patterson provided the balance and said that the report would be provided at a later date.  WE expect additional funding from UALR Chancellor and Vice-Chancellors.  Report was accepted and approved.

Fall Open House

125 families were served.  Sandra thanks everyone who helped.

Staff Awards

No report.  Brad to contact Chelsea
Fundraising

Ideas for fundraising include:

Picture taking session by Al Smith

No out of pocket costs to the senate

Campbell Soup CookBook?? 22 NFL Moms

Roses – Nancy Rea

Paint Ball Competition – Antoinette Luna

IT Services is starting an internal dept. knowledge base Jeopardy game – could extend out to other campus departments – Antoinette Luna
Red Cross
1/25 is the next drive.  64 units collected at last drive.  Brad mentioned a bone marrow drive.
Communications
Staff Senate facebook page will hold pictures; newsletter to be reviewed
Governance
Restarted the conversation about president succession system. Goal for rewrite discussion in December and vote in January. 
Issues and Concerns

Pilot program for bike racks has been approved by the Chancellor.  Two racks will be designed and built by the art department with approval by the Chancellor or his designee(s).  The bike racks will be sculpturally pleasing. 
Ad hoc Benefits Committee

A silent vote was taken for approval of the Benefits for Domestic Partners recommendation.  
Nomination

They had a meeting to decide breakdown of departments.  The groupings will be the same as it has been for the past several years.  Al is working with Jamie Finch and Aaron Baker to get it online.
Professional Development

Fall Series is complete. They are now working on Spring. Based on the survey sent out, they want to do Microsoft Office, Adobe, Stress Management, and Banking. Alveno brought up licensing concerns with the Adobe training. Chuck will look into it.   Dan Shelton to look in to organizing a Grant-Writing workshop.  The group is also looking in to the Financial Wellness Workshop.
Adjouned

The meeting was adjourned at 11:45am.
Next Meeting

January 19, 2012 at 10 am Library 509 (bring food). 
I don’t have the sign-in list for 12/15.








